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Subject:	Fibromyalgia: need for research to improve access to diagnosis and treatment
In Europe, 14 million people suffer from fibromyalgia, a disorder characterised by widespread chronic muscle pain and stiffness. Adult women are most likely to develop the condition, although cases among children and adolescents are not uncommon.
Although the EU recognised fibromyalgia as a debilitating condition in 2008, the syndrome is not yet recognised in all Member States.
In order to protect sufferers and advance with research and clinical studies, it is necessary to continue to gather data in order to identify early diagnosis techniques and the most effective medical treatments, and to make it easier for healthcare workers and patients to access information.
In the light of this, and without prejudice to the Member States’ primary responsibility for healthcare:
1.	Does the Commission intend to start consultations with the international scientific community in order to gather up-to-date data and draw up guidelines on the diagnostic and therapeutic approach?
2.	How will the Commission promote fibromyalgia research under the work programmes of the upcoming Health Programme and in future research programmes?
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